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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee of Market Drayton Town Council held on 18 June 2015 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: T. Beckett, D. M. Erwin, J. Gough, R. Hughes (Chair), D. Minnery, and M. Whittle.
Also present: Councillors: D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, L. Ridgway and R. Smith.
Also present: 1 member of the public.

Clerk:

Town Clerk and Assistant Town Clerk
15.32.SF

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

The Town Clerk asked members for nominations:



Councillor D. M. Erwin proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded:



Councillor Hughes for Chairman.



There were no more nominations.



It was RESOLVED with 1 abstention.

That Councillor Hughes was duly elected Chairman for the ensuing Civic Year 2015/16.

15.33.SF

APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIR


Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded:


Councillor D. M. Erwin for Vice Chairman.



There were no more nominations:



It was RESOLVED with 1 abstention.

That Councillor D. M. Erwin was duly appointed as Vice Chairman for the ensuing Civic Year 2015/16.
15.34.SF

PUBLIC SESSION


No members of the public had requested to speak at the meeting.
15.35.SF
APOLOGIES


Apologies have been received from Councillor R. Aldcroft and J. Beckett.
15.36.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
15.37.SF
MINUTES
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
To agree and confirm the minutes of meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 26 March 2015.
15.38.SF
CEMETERY
Papers had been circulated in regard to a concern from a family member whose relative is buried in the cemetery.
The Chair said the Town Council have had the current policy in place for a number of years.
Councillor Whittle said common sense should prevail.  If a resident becomes ill and has to go into a nursing home out of the Parish and dies the fees should stay at single fees not double fees.

The Chair said this is already the case.
The Clerk said in this case the enquiry is from someone who has lived out of the Parish for 14 years.

Councillor Ridgway said he agreed with Councillor Whittle and each burial should be looked at individually.

The Chair said the Town Council is one of the cheapest parish for burials. We need a uniform policy otherwise the Town Council will be open to different accusations of favouritism.

Councillor Minnery said the Town Council have a cemetery policy in place which has been well debated; he said it works well and the Council should stick with it.
Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor D. M. Erwin seconded and it was RESOLVED with 5 votes for and 1 vote against:
To agree to leave the Cemetery Policy as it is with no alterations.

The Chairman asked the Town Clerk to write to the gentlemen who had raised the issue with the Town Council’s decision.

15.39.SF

CCTV

i) The Chair explained to members that the CCTV has been recently set up to look at the floral displays outside the Town Hall due to vandalism.  When he went to review the recordings on the CCTV it was discovered the recording unit had gone and had been replaced with a different unit which did not belong to the Council.
The Chair said the exchange of units took place over the weekend and suspected the police did it because they are the only people with a key to the CCTV room. He was concerned that the recorder had been taken without anyone’s knowledge.
The Chair said the incident has been reported to the police and we have now got the CCTV unit back but would like to pursue a complaint against the police for entering private property and not having the necessary paperwork to take the Councils equipment.  He added the locks to the CCTV room have been replaced to stop this happening in the future.
Councillor Whittle said if the Council have now got the CCTV unit back; could someone go through the recordings to see if the culprit for the floral displays damage can be found and you might discover you took the recording unit.
The Chair said this was a good idea and will organize it.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To pursue a formal complaint against the police for taking the CCTV equipment without a formal request or the necessary paperwork.  In future all members of the police will come into the Town Hall and request access to view the CCTV recordings; they will have to sign in and can only enter the room supervised through the internal door. 

ii) The chair said after the large amount of vandalism caused at the canal recently he would appreciate it if members would consider purchasing a mobile CCTV unit to use within the town.
Councillor Whittle said this would be a good idea and suggested the picture quality should be of a good specification so that faces can be seen clearly.  He also said the Council should get permission from SC to put the camera on their furniture.
The chair said a camera with good picture quality would be essential and permission would be requested as and when it was needed.
Councillor D. M. Erwin asked if the police would prosecute from the CCTV coverage.

The Chair said the police have issued cautions in the past.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree to purchase and use a mobile CCTV unit within the town. 

15.40.SF

GINGERBREAD MAN
The Chair reported that the Gingerbread herringbone block pavior structure on the grass verge opposite The Gingerbread Man Pub looks very unsightly; he said it is covered in moss and thinks it needs removing and replacing with shrubs to make the gateway into the town look more attractive.
Councillor Minnery said the structure belongs to the Council; he believes it is a distraction to motorists which he also feels should be removed.

Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor D. M. Erwin seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To remove the Gingerbread Man herringbone block pavior structure on the grass verge opposite The Gingerbread Man Pub and replace it with shrubs.

The meeting concluded at 7.50 pm.

Signed:
…………………………

Date:

…………………………

